滦南县 2022—2023 学年度第二学期期末质量检测

高二英语试卷

注意事项:

- 1.答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2.回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂 到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Who borrowed the book?
- A. Jane. B. Tom. C. Peter.
- 2. What will the man do?
- A. Change the plan. B. Wait for a phone call. C. Sort things out.
- 3. What does the man want to be in the future?
- A. A soldier. B. A lawyer. C. A teacher.
- 4. What is the problem for the man?
- A. He has to meet many people.
- B. He has to leave his friends.
- C. He has to travel a lot.
- 5. Why did the woman apologize?
- A. She made a late delivery.
- B. She went to the wrong place.
- C. She couldn't take the cake back.

第二节(共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C

三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6至8题。

- 6. What is the man doing?
- A. Making an invitation.
- B. Offering information.
- C. Asking for permission.
- 7. What time is the woman going to see the dentist this Saturday?
- A. 10:30 a.m.
- B. 12:30 p.m.
- C. 4:30 p.m.
- 8 What is the woman going to do after seeing the dentist?
- A. Clean the house.
- B. Take a walk by the lake.
- C. Help Jim with his science project.

听第7段材料,回答第9至11题。

- 9. Why did the woman go to a small town?
- A. To meet a neighbor.
- B. To visit her friends.
- C. To go horse-riding.
- 10. What did the woman do on Saturday?
- A. She went to a party.
- B. She went to a farm.
- C. She went to a concert.
- 11. What are the two speakers mainly talking about?
- A. An interesting party.
- B. A beautiful farm.
- C. A wonderful weekend.

听第8段材料,回答第12至14题。

- 12. Why is the man at the shop?
- A. To order a camera for his wife.

B. To have a camera repaired.

- C. To get a camera changed.
- 13. What color does the man want?
- A. Pink. B. Black. C. Orange.
- 14. What will the man do afterwards?
- A. Make a phone call.
- B. Wait until further notice.
- C. Come again the next day.

听第9段材料,回答第15至17题。

- 15. What helps to impress the interviewer in the first place?
- A. Natural voice.
- B. Excellent memory.
- C. Appropriate body language.
- 16. What should the man do before the interview?
- A. Get some information about the company.
- B. Recite the answers to possible questions.
- C. Practice handshaking.
- 17. What advice does the woman offer about the topic of salary?
- A. Not to bring it up in a roundabout way.
- B. Not to mention it at the first interview.
- C. To let the interviewer mention it next time.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。

- 18. What made seaside holiday possible for British families around the mid-19th century?
- A. Better railway services.
- B. The invention of the railways.
- C. The fast growth of the railways.
- 19. Why couldn't ordinary working people go on holiday before 1871?
- A. They had very little time off work.
- B. Banks were closed during holidays.
- C. The government was not interested in holidays.
- 20. What was offered at the seaside to attract holidaymakers?
- A. Free accommodation.

B. Income rise.

C. Cheap entertainment.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出最佳选项。

A

The best pizzas: Terracotta

If you like Italian food at good prices, you will love his small chain of restaurants in West London. The food is simple and is made from high quality ingredient We visited the South Kensington restaurant and particularly liked the unusual home made pizzas which are cooked in traditional ovens (烤箱) in full sight of the diners The seating is comfortable and the service is friendly.

Terracotta is at South Kensington Chelsea and Putney.

Tel: 020355538712

12 noon - 2.30 p.m.

6 p.m. - midnight

The best Latin American dancing: Salsa Studio

A favourite place if you like the dance from South America This year Salsa Studio is celebrating five years in the business. Downstairs the well-loved DJ, Nando de Novas keeps people dancing to the Brazilian beat until the early hours Upstairs on Friday and Saturday nights there is a popular group Bat Macumba.

Salsa Studio: 424 High Street, Islington. 10 p\m. -3 a.m, £10.

Lessons also offered: Beginners 7 pm.- 8 p.m., Intermediate (中级的) 8 p.m.-9 p.m., Advanced 9 p.m.~ 10 p.m.)

The best karaoke: King Disco House

Don't worry if you can't sing. We couldn't, but the friendly crowd here in the centre of town still applauded (向……鼓掌)us! If you like to sing with a state -of-the-art sound system and colourful lights, this is the place for you. The party goers are a truly international crowd: on the night we went, there were people from the UK, Germany, Spain and Russia. It's good for a great night out!

5 Lombard Street. W1.

Open 9.00 p.m. - 1.00 a.m.

1. What is special about Terracotta?

- A. It sells high-priced fast food.
- B. It offers round-the clock service
- C. It uses advanced ways to make pizzas.
- D. It offers delicious good quality Italian food.
- 2. When can beginners take a Latin American dancing lesson?
- A. Between 6 p.m. and 7 p.m.

B. Between 7 p.m. and 8 p.m.

C. Between 8 p.m. and 9 p.m.

- D. Between 9 p.m. and 10 p.m.
- 3. In which part of a magazine can you most probably find this text?
- A. Food.
- B. News.
- C. Sports.
- D. Lifestyle.

【答案】1. D 2. B 3. D

【解析】

【分析】本文是一篇说明文。文章介绍有关生活方式的话题,包括 The best pizzas: Terracotta; The best Latin American dancing: Salsa Studio; The best karaoke: King Disco House。

【1题详解】

细节理解题。根据 The best pizzas: Terracotta 中"If you like Italian food at good prices, you will love his small chain of restaurants in West London. The food is simple and is made from high quality ingredient. (如果你喜欢价格实惠的意大利菜,你会喜欢他在伦敦西部的小连锁餐馆。食物很简单,由高质量的配料制成。)",可知,Terracotta 的特别之处是它提供美味、优质的意大利食物。故选 D。

【2题详解】

细节理解题。根据 The best Latin American dancing: Salsa Studio 中"Lessons also offered: Beginners 7 pm.- 8 p.m. (还提供课程:初学者晚上 7 点——8 点)",可知,初学者在晚上 7 点——8 点可以上拉丁美洲舞蹈课。故选 B。

【3题详解】

推理判断题。本文介绍 The best pizzas: Terracotta; The best Latin American dancing: Salsa Studio; The best karaoke: King Disco House。由此可知,文章介绍有关生活方式的话题,所以你最可能在杂志的 Lifestyle 部分找到这篇文章。故选 D。

B

When Zhu Caiping,73,was diagnosed with mild cognitive impairment (认知障碍) three years ago, she found that anxiety, depression and even looking down on herself became normal in her life. It was not until last year, after she participated in a reality show and became a restaurant server, that her situation began to improve dramatically.

The restaurant in Shanghai where she works is the Forget Me Not Café. It shares the goal of providing job opportunities for elderly people who have Alzheimer's disease or other cognitive impairments.

"I provide basic services for guests, such as pouring water, serving and taking orders. I can now remember all the dishes on the menu," said Zhu, who has come to the restaurant three times a week since February and works three hours a day. "The colleagues take good care of us. They never allow us to deliver hot dishes such as soups. The guests are also very tolerant of us, because sometimes we make mistakes."

Because of memory loss, Zhu writes down all the information she wants to remember on sticky notes, such as the names of the volunteers and teacher as well as English words.

"People with cognitive impairment actually refuse and fear to communicate with society, but this will worsen their condition." She added, "With the deterioration (退化) of brain function, they may gradually lose memory and the ability to take care of themselves and might even see the loss of emotions." In addition to the job opportunities for the elderly, information about cognitive impairment and Alzheimer's disease is posted on a board outside the restaurant to help people recognize symptoms and seek treatment as soon as possible.

As China faces an aging population, the increasing number of seniors with cognitive impairment has become a significant social issue. "We should feel lucky that the whole of society is concerned about the seniors, especially for people like us. The neighborhood committee always checks on our situation and watches for other elderly people with symptoms." Zhu said.

- 4. What can we know about Zhu Caiping?
- A. She is a pop star performing at a live show.
- B. She is suffering from severe cognitive impairment.
- C. She is a full-time restaurant server in a Shanghai café.
- D. She makes efforts to be equal to the job.
- 5. According to the passage, how might people with cognitive impairment often feel?
- A. Understanding and cheerful.

B. Angry and violent.

C. Forgetful and upset.

- D. Delighted and energetic.
- 6. Information about cognitive impairment is posted outside the restaurant to_____.
- A. make more people know something about cognitive impairment.
- B. seek donation from the citizens around the restaurant.
- C. offer more job opportunities to the elderly suffering from the disease.
- D. provide treatment for people who has cognitive impairment.
- 7. Which can be the best title for the passage?

A. Life Story of Zhu Caiping

B. Cognitive Impairment

C. Forget Me Not

D. Fighting a Terrible Disease

【答案】4. D 5. C 6. A 7. C

【解析】

【导语】这是一篇记叙文。主要讲述了患有轻度认知障碍的老人朱彩萍通过在"勿忘我"咖啡馆服务,使得病情得到改善。文章呼吁社会关心和提供机会帮助患有认知障碍的人。

【4题详解】

细节理解题。根据第三段"I provide basic services for guests, such as pouring water, serving and taking orders. I can now remember all the dishes on the menu(我可以为客人提供基本的服务,例如:倒水,提供菜单,记下菜单上所有的菜名)"可知,她在努力去胜任这个服务员的工作。故选 D。

【5题详解】

细节理解题。根据第一段 "When Zhu Caiping,73,was diagnosed with mild cognitive impairment (认知障碍) three years ago, she found that anxiety, depression and even looking down on herself became normal in her life.(当 73 岁的朱彩萍三年前被诊断出患有轻度认知障碍时,她发现焦虑、抑郁甚至看不起自己在她的生活中变得很正常)"以及倒数第二段 "With the deterioration (退化) of brain function, they may gradually lose memory and the ability to take care of themselves and might even see the loss of emotions.(她补充说: "随着大脑功能的恶化,他们可能会逐渐失去记忆和照顾自己的能力,甚至可能会失去情感。")"可知,有认知障碍的人通常会健忘和心烦意乱。故选 C。

【6题详解】

细节理解题。根据倒数第二段 "In addition to the job opportunities for the elderly, information about cognitive impairment and Alzheimer's disease is posted on a board outside the restaurant to help people recognize symptoms and seek treatment as soon as possible. (除了为老年人提供就业机会,在饭馆外面张贴有关认知障碍和老年痴呆症的相关信息去帮助人们认识这些病的症状和尽快寻求治疗方案)"可知,张贴有关认知障碍的相关信息是为了帮助人们了解这些病的相关信息。故选 A。

【7题详解】

主旨大意题。根据第二段 "The restaurant in Shanghai where she works is the Forget Me Not Café. It shares the goal of providing job opportunities for elderly people who have Alzheimer's disease or other cognitive impairments.(她在上海工作的餐厅是勿忘我咖啡馆。它的共同目标是为患有阿尔茨海默病或其他认知障碍的老年人提供就业机会)"结合文章主要讲述了患有轻度认知障碍的老人朱彩萍通过在餐馆服务,使得病情得到改善,文章呼吁社会关心和提供机会帮助患有认知障碍的人可知,C选项"勿忘我"最符合文章标题。故选 C。

Splash (落水声)! Did you hear that? Can you guess what it is? Can you figure it out? If you guessed the ocean, then you're correct! I believe that my organization, Reef Check, is the most worthy of receiving the Chocolate Heart money. Do you want to know why? Well, soon you'll find out.

First of all, Reef Check needs the money to repair and clean coral reefs (珊瑚礁) which are home to millions of sea animals. Reef Check hopes to educate the public about the value of reef ecosystems (生态系统) and the danger that sea animals and plants are facing. Based in Los Angeles, Reef Check has volunteer teams in more than 90 countries, making community volunteers, businesses, universities, and other non-profit organizations work together. It works to create a worldwide network of volunteer teams trained in Reef Check's scientific methods that survey coral and rocky reefs and report on reef health. Also, Reef Check takes action to protect remaining ancient reefs and repair reefs in danger worldwide.

For example, imagine you are a poor sea animal, whose home just got destroyed or wasn't clean. What would you do? What could you do? Nothing much, really. But that's exactly Reef Check's job! To clean and protect these homes for many sea animals!

Furthermore, in 1997, Reef Check carried out the first-ever survey of coral reef health that provided scientific evidence that our coral reefs were in danger because of overfishing, illegal fishing, and pollution. The results surprised many biologists who had not realized the seriousness of human influence on reefs. In August 2002, Reef Check presented its report, The Global Coral Reef Crisis — Trends and Solutions, at the World Summit in South Africa. The report warned that there was no reef in the world that remained untouched by human influence, such as overfishing, pollution, and climate change.

In short, everyone should have a home including animals from the sea. So don't leave <u>them</u> out! Be generous and give them a home!

9-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1	
8. According to the passage, Reef Check is	
A a team of scientists	B. a non-profit organization
C. an official department	D. a profitable company
9. Which of the following is true according to the passage?	
A. Reefs are disappearing at a fast speed.	B. All sea animals are living on reefs.
C. Reefs are damaged or polluted by humans.	D. Reefs are protected well by governments.
10. What does the underlined word "them" in the last paragraph refer to?	

A. Reefs facing danger.

B. Humans protecting reefs.

- C. Sea animals living on reefs.
- 11. What's the main purpose of the text?
- A. To explain why Reef Check needs support.
- C. To describe what Reef Check is.

- D. Organizations doing research.
- B. To introduce a dangerous but important job.
- D. To educate the public to care for the environment.

【答案】8.B 9.C 10.C 11.A

【解析】

【导语】这是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了非营利组织 Reef Check 及其职责,那就是保护珊瑚礁,并且作者呼吁人们一起来支持 Reef Check 的工作并保护珊瑚礁。

【8题详解】

细节理解题。根据第二段 "Based in Los Angeles, Reef Check has volunteer teams in more than 90 countries, making community volunteers, businesses, universities, and other non-profit organizations work together.(总部设在洛杉矶的 Reef Check 在 90 多个国家都有志愿者团队,让社区志愿者、企业、大学和其他非营利组织一起工作)"可知,Reef Check 是一个非盈利组织,其职责是保护珊瑚礁。故选 B。

【9题详解】

细节理解题。根据倒数第二段 "Furthermore, in 1997, Reef Check carried out the first-ever survey of coral reef health that provided scientific evidence that our coral reefs were in danger because of overfishing, illegal fishing, and pollution.(此外,1997 年,"珊瑚礁普查"进行了首次珊瑚礁健康状况调查,提供了科学证据,证明由于过度捕捞、非法捕捞和污染,我们的珊瑚礁处于危险之中)"可知,C 选项"珊瑚礁被人类破坏或污染"正确。故选 C。

【10 题详解】

词句猜测题。根据划线词上文 "In short, everyone should have a home including animals from the sea. (总之,每个人都应该有一个家,包括来自海洋的动物。)"可知,总之,每个人都应该有一个家,包括来自海洋的动物,所以不要漏掉这些生活在珊瑚礁上的海洋动物,故 them 指的是"生活在珊瑚礁上的海洋动物"。故选 \mathbf{C} 。

【11 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第一段 "I believe that my organization, Reef Check, is the most worthy of receiving the Chocolate Heart money. Do you want to know why? Well, soon you'll find out.(我相信我的组织——Reef Check——最值得接受《巧克力爱心》的钱。你想知道为什么吗?很快你就会知道了)"中作者引出 Reef Check 并且吸引大家了解 Reef Check。根据第二段 "First of all, Reef Check needs the money to repair and clean coral reefs (珊瑚礁) which are home to millions of sea animals.(首先,Reef Check 需要资金来修复和清洁珊瑚礁,这是数百万海洋动物的家园)"和最后一段 "In short, everyone should have a home including animals

from the sea. So don't leave them out! Be generous and give them a home!(总之,每个人都应该有一个家,包括来自海洋的动物。所以不要漏掉它们!慷慨点,给它们一个家吧!)"可知,作者呼吁大家支持 Reef Check 的工作。因此可以推断,作者写这篇文章的目的是解释 Reef Check 为什么需要支持。故选 A。

D

When was the last time you listened to someone? And when was the last time someone really listened to you? I asked people what it meant to be a good listener. The typical response was a blank stare. People had no trouble, however, telling me what it meant to be a bad listener.

Of course, technology plays a role. Social media helps filter out (滤掉) opposing views. People find phone calls disturbing and ignore voice mail, preferring text or wordless emoji. But tech is not the only blame. High schools and colleges rarely, if ever, offer classes or activities that teach careful listening. Traffic noise on city streets and music playing in shops exceed (超过) the volume of normal conversation by as much as 30 decibels (分 贝), and can even cause hearing loss.

So how can we recover the lost art of listening? After years of studying and consulting, I discovered that listening goes beyond simply hearing what people say. It also involves paying attention to how they say it and what they do while they are saying it, in what context, and how what they say resonates (与……共鸣) within you. It's not about merely holding your peace while someone are talking. Quite the opposite. A lot of listening has to do with how you respond — the degree to which you assist in the clear expression of the other person's thoughts and in the process, express your own.

Good listeners ask good questions. Good questions don't begin with "Wouldn't you agree...?" or "Don't you think...?" and they definitely don't end with "right?" The idea is to explore the other person's point of view, not sway it. It is not right to put your own thought into others' head. You also want to avoid asking people personal and evaluating questions. Instead, ask about people's interests so that they feel more connected than if they spend time together finishing a task.

The reward of good listening will almost certainly be more interesting conversations. Attentive listeners receive more information, related details from the speakers, even when the listeners didn't ask any questions. We are, each of us, the sum of what we attend to in life. And to listen poorly, selectively or not at all limits your understanding of the world and prevents you from becoming the best you can be.

- 12. Which of the following is right according to the passage?
- A. People now prefer text messages to phone calls.
- B. Listening skills are widely taught at school.
- C. The noise around us is the main reason for bad listening.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载 或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/215120143224012004